

## NEW YORK STATE ASSOCIATION OF AUXILIARY POLICE, INC.

RESPONDING TO THE NEEDS OF VOLUNTEER LAW ENFORCEMENT

PO Box 351, Massapequa, NY 11758 www.auxiliary-police.org • nysaap@auxiliary-police.org 516-795-4378

Glenn J. Kearney Executive President

Richard Dodge Executive Vice President

Mark L. Dorfman Executive Treasurer

Marc L. Delman Executive Secretary

Seth Gilman Executive Sergeant at Arms

Jeremiah E. Dunne President, Region 1

Kevin McGrovern President, Region 2

George Clapp President, Region 3

Bruce L. Melnick President, Region 4

Nicholas L. Mangino President, Region 5

Bryan Barish President, Region 6

Philip Franckel, Esq. Counsel

Peter H. Paretsky, Esq. Counsel

Dr. Martin Greenberg Director, Education and Research

Louis G. Morin, Jr. Chairman, Legislation

Tony D'Angelo Special Assistant to the President

Morris Faitelewicz Special Assistant to the President

George Walsh Special Assistant to the President

## MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

An act in relation to the definition of the term "peace officer" as such term is used in provisions of law relating to peace officers

## A51 – Introduced by Member of the Assembly Simanowitz And S3177 – Introduced by Member of the Senate Martins

The New York State Association of Auxiliary Police, Inc. a type A Not for Profit trade association incorporated in 1973 representing over 7,000 volunteers in over 60 Law Enforcement agencies in the State of New York, strongly supports this legislation which seeks to amend Subdivision 14 of section 89-f of the general business law, in relation to the definition of the term "peace officer" as such term is used in provisions of law relating to security quards.

The requirement of full time employment as a peace officer dates back to when there was a difference between the training of a part time or full time peace officer. One of the arguments used by DJCS & NYSAAP to lobby S6102-a & A7957-a back in 2009 was "The bill also eliminates the limitation on part-time peace officer training. Peace officers possess the same powers and are responsible for the same duties regardless of whether they are employed full-time or part-time. There is no logical reason to provide a peace officer with reduced training merely because he or she works less than 40 hours per week. "In September of 2010 the Governor signed the bill and the training requirements were changed. Auxiliary Police are Volunteer Peace Officers trained to the same standards as full time Peace Officers. Those standards can be found in the Criminal Procedure Law § 2.30.

Why should Volunteer Peace Officers be denied a Training Waiver that they would otherwise qualify for merely because they are not employed full time? The Division of Criminal Justice Services should be able to issue the Training Waiver based on the officer's training and not his or her hours of employment per week.

Respectfully Submitted,

Glenn J. Kearney, President